
Silver Lake Township
Regular Meeting

July 5, 2016

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm and called for a salute to the Flag.

Minutes from the June meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

The Treasurer’s Repaort was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

George Buffum expressed concern with members of the public recording the meetings and said  the 
general public are not elected officials and cameras should not be permitted to pan the audience.   Vera 
Scroggins said that is part of the Sunshine Law.  Francis Fruehan said he would contact the Township 
Solicitor regarding the Sunshine Law and recording the audience.   Vera Scroggins said she felt she had 
been  attacked by a member in the audience.  Vera Scroggins spoke regarding an incinerator that has 
been proposed in Susquehanna County.  She asked the Township Supervisors to consider adopting an Air
Quality Ordinance.  

Francis Fruehan announced an Executive Session was held on June 20, 2016 from 3:40 pm to 4:35 pm to 
discuss police collective bargaining with the township’s labor attorney.

Evan Everitt gave the road report.  Usual summer road maintenance is being done.  Evan Everitt said he 
received a complaint from a resident on Woodside Drive reporting vehicles parking in the road and 
limited visibility.  He has checked the area and has not seen any vehicles parked in the road and did not 
feel there was anything to be done.

Assessment Permits for June – none

Driveway Permits for June - none

Evan Everitt made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved.

As no further business was presented, Butch DeLousia made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Evan 
Everitt seconded, approved. 

Sandy Brink Supervisors Present
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Richard DeLousia


